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September 29, 2014
TO:

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

FROM:
DIVISION OF PUBLIC UTILITIES



Chris Parker, Director



Bill Duncan, Manager, Telecommunications and Water



Paul M. Anderson, Utility Technical Consultant

Re:
Utah Docket No. 14-2202-P02, Notice of intent to discontinue the provision of frame relay service Re:  Electric Lightwave, LLC dba Integra Telecom (Integra).
ISSUE:
Integra has notified the Commission in a letter dated September 9, 2014, that it will be discontinuing frame relay service to customers in the state with a resulting impact to one, wholesale carrier customer.  The intended date of discontinuance is October 10, 2014.
RECOMMENDATION:

The Division has reviewed the notification and has discussed with Integra what the company’s intentions are.  Frame relay service with Integra is not a regulated service and therefore, discontinuing the service would fall under a price list change if that service is listed in the company’s price list.  Otherwise, no further action is required by Integra other than working with the one customer to ensure that a smooth transition to a new carrier is accomplished.  All affected telephone numbers are being ported to the new carrier.
The Division therefore recommends that the Commission acknowledge this change that Integra has designated to take place on October 10, 2014.
CC:

Donna Heaston, Manager Regulatory Affairs, Integra Telecom 

Justin Jetter, Assistant Attorney General, Utah Attorney General's Office



